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If you intend to provide instruction at home for the 2019-2020 school year, please contact a 

Andrea Dawson at 863-4069 or by email at adawson@cc.cnyric.org . We have made 

arrangements for OCM BOCES to manage all families that are choosing the home school 

option for the 2019 – 2020 school year. 

 

OCM BOCES staff will assist you in complying with the regulations established by the New 

York State Commissioner of Education.  Regulations were adopted to ensure that all children 

in our district receive instruction that is at least equivalent to that being offered to children of 

the same age and achievement level enrolled in our district programs. 

 

Enclosed are the guidelines for Home School Procedures and Home Instruction Review to 

assist you in complying with the Commissioner’s Regulations regarding home instruction.  

You should submit all records, including Individual Home Instruction Plans, Quarterly 

Reports, and an Annual Assessment for each child to the OCM BOCES staff.  They will 

review your documents to insure that they comply with the regulations.  If their findings 

indicate noncompliance, they will notify you specifically of what you need to do to bring them 

into compliance. 

 

I know that in assuming total responsibility for your child’s education you want to provide the 

best experience possible.  I encourage you to contact them should you have questions 

regarding curriculum, testing or future plans. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Todd M. Freeman 
 

Todd M. Freeman 

Superintendent of Schools 
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